Insurance

Several quotes have been received to renew the Parish insurance cover. The quote considered to offer the best value was from Inspire and our brokers have been instructed to accept this.

On-going Planning Applications 

With regard to the application to erect two industrial buildings at the Kegworth Station Yard, Station Terrace. NCC have objected because of concerns regarding increased traffic, and road visibility at the entrance  In response consultants for the applicant have presented counter arguments based on a traffic survey. It has been noted that the survey was conducted at times that were favourable to their arguments. (17/00913/FUL refers).

Hardstaff Barriers Ltd has applied to erect a temporary storage building. (17/01846/FUL refers) 

Kingston Estate has applied to convert a barn for residential use (17/01832/FUL refers).

Future Meetings

Parish Council Meetings commence at 7pm and will take place on 7th November, 9th January, and the 6th March in the Coronation Room at the Village Hall.  The date of the next AGM is Tuesday 8th May 2018.

Your Parish Councillors are:

Gill Aldridge
2 Long Row
01509 672944

Stuart Dale
24 Kegworth Road
01509 672703

David Fairbanks The Old Rectory
07718804066



Kingston Fields

Mark Johnson
51 West Leake Lane
0115 983 0316

Neville Smith
The Old Smithy
01509 670898



Station Road 

Your Parish Clerk is:

 Richard Parrey
61 West Leake Lane 
0115 983 0730 
Kingston on Soar Parish Newsletter

September 2017

Collective Fuel Switching

Nottingham Energy Partnership (NEP) has partnered with Rushcliffe Borough Council to launch a collective switching campaign for the county to offer you the chance to find a better energy deal. NEP will negotiate for competitive prices with the energy companies on behalf of local residents to take the hassle out of switching, and secure lower energy bills. An auction will take place between the energy companies on October 10th. The one that offers the best deal will provide you with a personal offer showing you how much you could save.  If you agree to the offer, NEP will take care of the switching process for you. You can register your interest at bit.ly/notts-switchsavesmile or call 0115 784 6696. It is free with no obligation and you could benefit from average savings of £243. Please have your latest energy bill to hand when registering. The Nottingham Switch, Save & Smile team welcome the chance to speak to residents and help them to sign up to find lower energy prices.  Registration sessions are running at NEP from September 12th - October 5th Tuesdays 10am-12pm & Thursdays 2pm-4pm. Please call 0115 784 6696 to book. 

Crossroad Safety

There has been yet another accident at the New Kingston crossroads when a car overshot the ‘give-way’ markings. The inter-active sign warning drivers to slow down, when approaching the crossroads from the Gotham side, is no longer working because both the wind turbine and solar panel have been stolen. Nottinghamshire County Council (NCC) is aware of this.  

The petition for the provision of STOP signs rather than the GIVE WAY signs at the Melton Lane/Station Road crossroads has been well supported and will be presented to Nottinghamshire County Council before their next full council meeting on 21 September. 

Best Kept Village Competition

It is disappointing to inform you that Kingston on Soar has not progressed beyond the second round of judging. That said the Judges’ comments are heartening to read and for that reason worth reporting in full.

“An extremely attractive village presenting a very high standard of cleanliness. Offers good first impressions. Signposts on entry to the village are attractive – a certain amount of repainting might help improve appearance. Also, an attractive millennium sign with seats. St Winifred’s Church was open and provided much information about church and village activities. An informative display of the Church’s history. 1st and 2nd World War Roll of Honour was good. Large Church grounds were well maintained. The lynch gate was an attractive feature. Village pump on the green was a good feature but not seen at its best when the judges visited – some tidying of the area was needed. The bus shelter with its lending library and notices was clean and tidy. Various notices generally up to date. Good to see notice about the BKVC. Are the villagers generally invited to help with the tidying of the village? The provision of a box with dog litter bags is an excellent idea. The telephone box with a defibrillator a good asset. The village hall has a tidy appearance – car park litter free and provision for disabled parking. Small village map, prices for hire were informative. Footpaths in the village – is there a map available showing these? Domestic properties and gardens are of a high standard. Roads and footpaths generally clean but some curb edges needed weeding. Lovely Footpath to the river. “

Environment

i) Having accepted a quote for the maintenance work required on the trees around the Green we understand that the work is scheduled to be undertaken around the middle of September. 

ii) The estimates we have received for the new dog bag holder in the Wossock Lane/West Leake Lane area indicate that the cost will be at least £85. 

iii) The water ingress appears to have ceased on the Information board for the Church. 

iv) It has been noted that the “No Parking” signs on the green need some refurbishment.

v) The flower tubs are doing well. Our thanks to Beryl Elliott for looking after them.

Village Hall Car Park

Stuart Mathews, our Borough Councillor, has offered to pay for the litter bin that has been located in the Village Hall car park. 

We are liaising with the British Gypsum volunteers to try and arrange the final resurfacing work in the car park.

Broadband Performance

The broadband speeds available to residents in New Kingston are reported to be very slow. Stuart Matthews is finding out if pressure can be brought upon ‘Openreach’ to improve this situation and achieve the assurances given previously to some residents. 

Footpaths

It has been brought to our attention that trimming some of overhanging hedges in Kegworth Road would be appreciated by those using the footpath.

Having made a further report to NCC on the state of the footpath from New Kingston alongside Gotham Road we still await any remedial measures to be undertaken.

Streetwise have undertaken a litter pick from the hedgerows in Station Road, but I am sad to say that litter is again appearing again at a considerable rate.

HS2

The Government confirmed its preferred route for phase 2b of HS2 from the West Midlands to Leeds in July 2017.  An Information Event will be held at the Best Western Yew Tree Lodge on 25 September between 2pm and 8pm where you will be able to meet the engagement team, see the maps, and ask any questions you may have including technical and environmental issues and land, property and commercial interests

Marquee

This has been hired out on two occasions recently and we are grateful to Ian Hutchinson of Soar Valley Boating Club for his help.      
Harvest Festival and Barn Owls In Churchyard
The harvest festival, a celebratory service with more singing than prayer and refreshments afterwards, will take place at Kingston church at 6.00pm on Sunday 1st October. This could be a good time to see barn owls hunting over the churchyard as two barn owl chicks hatched on a nearby farm this year, the first barn owls to be born in Kingston under the Rushcliffe Barn Owl Project.  The harvest festival service would also be a good time to dispose of your old one pound coins which cease to be legal tender on 15th October 2017 and so help to maintain the church and surrounding churchyard as an attractive part of the village. 
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